
 
TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the Common Council 
FROM: Josh Finch, City Administrator  
DATE: October 6th, 2023 
RE: Monthly Newsletter 
 

These are some exciting times here in the City of Hillsboro! It is extremely 

encouraging to see the dedication and ongoing efforts of the City Council, 

Commissions, and City Staff come to see completion in many of the projects and 

activities highlighted in this newsletter if anyone has any questions, please feel free to 

contact us at city hall (608)-489-2521. 

Administrator Update: While it may not feel like it, fall is here, and winter is fast 

approaching. Thankfully our streets department is fast at work preparing for the winter 

and will soon be getting the plows set up. October means a busy month here at city hall 

with budget session underway. We will be submitting the budget for publication at the 

end of the month with an approval date scheduled for November 20th. 

Police Spotlight: September was a busy month with 208 calls for service. While the 

temperature has not dropped yet, we all know that snow will be here before long, and 

we would like to remind everyone that the Common Council adopted City Ordinance 

#01-2023 which regulates the use of parking on city streets in winter events. 

Library Spotlight:  
Hillsboro Public Library-  
Crafts nights & Stories for Sprouts starting Sept. 2023 thru May 2024, check the 
library for dates!   
Young Adult (12-17YO) – Game nights 4-6pm, 2nd & 4th Thursdays. 
Adult - Boost your brain and memory class- *date change* September 6 —October 18 
(no class 9/20) 1:00-2:30pm pre-register w/ Vernon County ADRC 608.637.5201. 
 

Hillsboro School District Spotlight: Homecoming happened the last weekend of 

September and was a success. Fun was had by all. Congratulations to the Football 

team for qualifying for the 2023 playoffs! 

 



 
PUBLIC WORK SPOTLIGHT: Fall is upon us, and we are preparing for winterizing of 

the outdoor shelters. Fall cleanup will be on October 28th. More information will be 

posted on our website and Facebook within the next week. 

MINUTES FOR BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: All meeting minutes are uploaded to 

the website upon approval. Please follow the link below for the most updated 

information & meeting minutes: https://www.hillsborowi.com/agendas_minutes  

Respectfully, 

Josh Finch 

City Administrator- Hillsboro, WI 

https://www.hillsborowi.com/agendas_minutes

